
Freedom of Information Act 2000 – Spearmint Rhino venue
Your request for information has now been considered and the Council’s response to your questions is shown below.

You asked:

1. When is Spearmint Rhino due to have its license renewed?

Answer:

The license is from 01 April 2020 to 31 March 2021

2. Has Spearmint Rhino withdrawn its license application in your borough?

No


3a. Is the council aware that breaches were found inside Camden Spearmint Rhino and pimps operating outside: https://www.standard.co.uk/news/london/probe-into-famous-london-strip-club-spearmint-rhino-after-lap-dancers-breach-notouch-rule-a4144626.html 

No


3b. Is the council aware that extreme levels of sexual contact/sex acts were found at the Sheffield branch: https://www.bbc.co.uk/news/uk-england-south-yorkshire-49437835 

The Council is aware of the issues via news articles published at the time and via Licensing Groups such as the Institute of Licensing.

3c. If 3a and 3b aren't recorded- why not, and why hasn't this been entered into the council's decision making at your Spearmint Rhino clubs as it is clearly directly relevant?

No objections were received from any of the responsible authorities (including the Police and our enforcement team) as well as any other person in relation to the application to renew the licence – where no objections are received the licence is renewed.

4a. Does the council know that Sheffield City Council has already been found guilty of breaching equality law twice for its licensing of Spearmint Rhino (a third High Course case is now pending)?

Our understanding is that Sheffield City Council twice conceded that they had not taken account of the public sector equality duty when they reviewed their Sexual Entertainment Venue licensing policy and they had to repeat the process. Their latest consultation was in 2019 but appears not to have concluded.

4b. If not, why is this not entering into your decision making as your Council will be similarly breaching equality law and so liable to face costly legal challenge?

We are aware of the public sector equality duty and any case law/judgments in relation to equality law and sexual entertainment venues will be referred to and taken into account during the review. A review of our Policy on the licensing of sexual entertainment venues has been delayed by other work associated with the coronavirus pandemic.
You may re-use the information under an Open Government Licence.
If you are dissatisfied with the handling of your request, please write explaining your grounds of appeal, to: 

Internal Review

Information Governance & Risk

Leicester City Council

City Hall, 115 Charles Street

Leicester LE1 1FZ

Email: info.requests@leicester.gov.uk

